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mission of persons and nothing in this Convention shall af
fect the law of a Contracting State relating to the expulsion 
of persons from its territory.

Article 15
1. Without prejudice to Article 14, any person who has 

been disembarked in accordance with Article 8, paragraph 1, 
or delivered in accordance with Article 9, paragraph 1, or 
has disembarked after committing an act contemplated in 
Article 11, paragraph 1, and who desires to continue his jour
ney shall be at liberty as soon as practicable to proceed to any 
destination of his choice unless his presence is required by 
the law of the State of landing for the purpose of extradition 
or criminal proceedings.

2. Without prejudice to its law as to entry and admission 
to, and extradition and expulsion from its territory, a Con
tracting State in whose territory a person has been disem
barked in accordance with Article 8, paragraph 1, or deliver
ed in accordance with Article 9, paragraph 1 or has disem
barked and is suspected of having committed an act con
templated in Article 11, paragraph 1, shall accord to such 
person treatment which is no less favourable for his protec
tion and security than that accorded to nationals of such Con
tracting State in like circumstances.

Chapter VI—Other Provisions '

Article 16
1. Offences committed on aircraft registered in a Contract

ing State shall be treated, for the purpose of extradition, as if 
they had been committed not only in the place in which they 
have occurred but also in the territory of the State of regis
tration of the aircraft.

2. Without prejudice to the provisions of the preceding 
paragraph, nothing in this Convention shall be deemed to 
create an obligation to grant extradition.

Article 17

In taking any measures for investigation or arrest or other
wise exercising jurisdiction in connection with any offence 
committed on board an aircraft the Contracting States shall 
pay due regard to the safety and other interests of air navig
ation and shall so act as to avoid unnecessary delay of the 
aircraft, passengers, crew or cargo.

Article 18
If Contracting States establish joint air transport operating 

organizations or international operating agencies, which oper
ate aircraft not registered in any one State those States shall, 
according to the circumstances of the case, designate the 
State among them which, for the purposes of this Conven
tion, shall be considered as the State of registration and shall 
give notice thereof to the International Civil Aviation Orga
nization which shall communicate the notice to all States 
Parties to this Convention.

Chapter VII—Final Clauses

Article 19
Until the date on which this Convention comes into force 

in accordance with the provisions of Article 21, it shall re
main open for signature on behalf of any State which at that 
date is a Member of the United Nations or of any of the Spe
cialized Agencies.

Article 20
1. This Convention shall be subject to ratification by the 

signatory States in accordance with their constitutional pro
cedures.

2. The instruments of ratification shall be deposited with 
the International Civil Aviation Organization.

Article 21
1. As soon as twelve of the signatory States have deposited 

their instruments of ratification of this Convention, it shall 
come into force between them on the ninetieth day after the 
date of the deposit of the twelfth instrument of ratification.' 
It shall come into force for each State ratifying thereafter on 
the ninetieth day after the deposit of its instrument of rati
fication.

2. As soon as this Convention comes into force, it shall be 
registered with the Secretary-General of the United Nations 
by the International Civil Aviation Organization.

Article 22
1. This Convention shall, after it has come into force, be 

open for accession by any State Member of the United Na
tions or of any of the Specialized Agencies.

2. The accession of a State shall be effected by the deposit 
of an instrument of accession with the International Civil 
Aviation Organization and shall take effect on the ninetieth 
day after the date of such deposit.

Article 23
1. Any Contracting State may denounce this Convention by 

notification addressed to the International Civil Aviation Or
ganization.

2. Denunciation shall take effect six months after the date 
of receipt by the International Civil Aviation Organization 
of the notification of denunciation.

Article 24
1. Any dispute between two or more Contracting States 

concerning the interpretation or application of this Conven
tion which cannot be settled through negotiation, shall, at the 
request of one of them, be submitted to arbitration. If within 
six months from the date of the request for arbitration the 
Parties are unable to agree on the organization of the arbitra
tion, any one of those Parties may refer the dispute to the 
International Court of Justice by request in conformity with 
the Statute of the Court.

2. Bach State may at the time of signature or ratification 
of this Convention or accession thereto, declare that it does 
not consider itself bound by the preceding paragraph. The 
other Contracting States shall not be bound by the preceding 
paragraph with respect to any Contracting State having made 
such a reservation.

3. Any Contracting State having made a reservation in 
accordance with the preceding paragraph may at any time 
withdraw this reservation by notification to the International 
Civil Aviation Organization.

Article 25
Except as provided in Article 24 no reservation may be 

made to this Convention.

Article 26
The International Civil Aviation Organization shall give 

notice to all States Members of the United Nations or of any 
of the Specialized Agencies:

a) of any signature of this Convention and the date there
of;

b) of the deposit of any instrument of ratification or acces
sion and the date thereof;


